
The Oregon Medical Board, the Oregon State Board of Nursing, and the Oregon Board of Pharmacy 
encourage all licensees to familiarize themselves with the laws and standards for distributing and 
dispensing short-acting opioid antagonists to those who may need or request them. Expanded access to 
short-acting opioid antagonists contributes to broader harm reduction efforts against the opioid crisis 
and will help save lives.

In 2023, the Oregon Legislature passed and Governor Kotek signed into law HB 2395 and SB 450, which 
increased the accessibility of short-acting opioid antagonists (naloxone and nalmefene) for the reversal 
of opioid overdose.

HB 2395 allows a health care professional, a pharmacist with prescription and dispensing privileges, 
a law enforcement officer, a firefighter, an emergency medical services provider, or any other person 
designated by the State Board of Pharmacy by rule to:

•	 Distribute and administer a short-acting opioid antagonist and the necessary medical supplies to 
administer the short-acting opioid antagonist (“kit”);

•	 Distribute multiple kits to:
	o An individual who has experienced an opioid overdose or is likely to experience an opioid 

overdose;
	o Family members of an individual who has experienced an opioid overdose or is likely to 

experience an opioid overdose; and
	o Any other individual who requests one or more kits; and

•	 Distribute multiple kits to social service agencies or to other persons who work with individuals 
who have experienced an opioid overdose. The social services agencies or other persons may 
redistribute the kits to individuals likely to experience an opioid overdose or to family members 
of the individuals.

Such distribution of short-acting opioid antagonists does not require a prescription.

SB 450 exempts short-acting opioid antagonists in the form of a nasal spray from certain labeling 
requirements when the opioid antagonists are personally dispensed by a health care provider at their 
practice location.

For more information on these and other efforts to address the opioid crisis, please visit the Oregon 
Health Authority’s website.
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https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2023R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/HB2395/Enrolled
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2023R1/Downloads/MeasureDocument/SB450/Enrolled
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/naloxone.aspx
https://www.oregon.gov/oha/PH/PREVENTIONWELLNESS/SUBSTANCEUSE/OPIOIDS/Pages/naloxone.aspx

